

Worthys Festival

MINUTES

Wednesday 19th June 2019 at 8pm

VENUE: **Worthies Sports and Social Club**
(Table tennis room)

1. **Present** Jane Rutter /David Woolford /Mandy Hallisey /Fred Phillips / Rob Fellows / Caterina Zucca /
Apologies -Isabelle Haigh, Alison Woolford, Tory Finch, Christine Cook, Paul Blythin, Paul McKenna, Sue Tinkler, Gill Froude, Alison Skillen, Sarah White
Post meeting discussion 21st June -Jane Rutter/Sarah White/Alison Skillen
2. Minutes of last meeting (10th April) – no corrections
3. Matters arising / Actions A5 – flyer for Square Mile already on the website and within the KWPC newsletter – SW to pass to Jane for HW newsletter and Princes Mead and few for KWPS – **post meeting note** – this was done

To contact previous security firm – SW – post meeting note – Code 9 security have been booked for Friday/Saturday night + hire of fire extinguishers – discussed the options as whether we could cover Sunday night as well in view of Sunday night events at Eversley – agreed to fund 3rd night

Scouts have confirmed they are okay re Sunday catering and will aim for two stalls for this – **post meeting note** – to ask Guides if they can do a sweet option on the Sunday evening.

SW to recontact Alison Woolford and Alex Hickman re WI involvement – **post meeting note** – both WIs will organise a display in Tubbs Hall on Saturday 14th – Open Day

SW to ask Chris Carr at KWPS re Firework visits – see below

History Group – are not going to do the dramatized history walk this time due to various clashing evening but we will ask re a possible display as part of the Open Day – SW to confirm – **post meeting note** – the history group have agreed to do a display in Tubbs Hall on Saturday 14th

History walk (Group?) – could they re-think it? The morning on 15th is available. – DW to ask about this

Breeze (women's cycling group) – we discussed suggesting including them in regards to cycle events too, but agreed to invite them to the Eversley weekend to advertise their group - SW to contact – still outstanding

JR to contact Tuesdays Place re participation – there might be another church event, possibly the “pantry” – still outstanding

Health Walk still pending personnel availability – SW will recontact soon – still outstanding

The Blooming Workshop are unable to help with a flower arranging demonstration but could offer a couple of arrangements for display and/or prizes. We agreed to ask Zuzzi re doing a flower demo and see if Blooming Marvellous can supply flowers – MH to contact Zuzzi – still outstanding

Banners – Jane to organise banners – H&S might be a problem if the banners are to be hung across the road, the usual places should be fine. Fred could put one up, it would be good for the bus route. 1x for the WSSC on the fence. JR will put together a list of possible places to be discussed in the next meeting.

Medals - Mandy needs to know numbers, for Runners/FFP and Dog Show – check the spelling is correct (-ys), cobbler will do it for £10. JR will check with SW about numbers, probably 50-100 more than for the last festival. Order sometime in August.

SW to ask Bruce Graham re WCV participation – still outstanding

Beer Festival to have an outdoor marquee – will need to liaise with Christine/Dan re layout and electrics

Emma Lowres to do Art sessions

SW to chase Screen Printing lady re children's crafts too – **post meeting note**- confirm facepainting and then enquire about this too - SW

Bingo event at WSSC on Thursday 19th Sept – Sim to confirm – Fred will check – **post meeting note**, agreed

4. Treasurer's Report (inc Grants and Sponsorship)

Post meeting note – current balance £3812.08

Anticipated total income £10,565 (some already received),(Cala Homes and HCC Cultural grant £1500 in total unconfirmed)

Anticipated total expenditure £10, 076

Cala Homes agreed to contribute towards the Festival – JR to chase, still to chase, silence after a little correspondence

Prince's Mead off the list for Open Day, but keen to be involved for sponsorship – JR should hear from them

Willmott Dixon will sponsor £500 for the Run - JR to chase for helpers on Friday

Cart and Horses (Matt) – keen to sponsor, but concerned we're not doing an event on the green– **post meeting note**, need to ensure Football festival on Church Green is well promoted

HCC will confirm in July about their grant of £1000

Tesco might provide prizes for the dog show – Mandy to check

5. 1st weekend

Church Paddock okay re Open Day - need to be chased re advert – SW (and ? community picnic) – **post meeting note**, Church Paddock have agreed to a half page advert – still need to clarify re picnic – JR to confirm this

Kings Alfred buses – JR will meet with them to check the route and tie it with the visit to Kings Barton. Possibly buses will also run on the final weekend to alleviate the parking pressure.

Bell ringing at St Swithun's

& Flower festival

Sunday 15th Community Picnic

- Green outside Tubb's Hall – sponsored by Spring festival, Mandy will check if better in the car park

- Willis Way

- Trout Farm

- Fir's Crescent – not great community spirit so far, but hopeful. Mandy can talk to a couple of people and get social media involved. The green would be the ideal spot.

- Kings Barton

- Church Green (for Abbots Worthy as well – **post meeting note**, AW may have a separate event on Mill Lane)

- Lynn way – JR will suggest it to Malcolm

Raffle on Friday and Saturday(during Worthy Players event) in support of the Festival – Mandy will ask for prizes for this too. AS to confirm that the players will organise their own licence for a bar

Cabaret evening – **post meeting note** – this is to be a 1930s event with tables and food. Are they to manage their own bar and fund the licence – AS to confirm

6. Mid-week events

Still possible to have Jazz in the Cart & Horses – Paul B to investigate with them – C&H happy to have jazz

7. Final weekend and Finale – all in process

Await confirmation from army re Gala tents, can probably borrow gazebos from school and church – **post meeting note**- army participation does not seem forthcoming – SW to investigate gazebos from school and/or church

Food outlets - SW to chase Dan re further food outlets – JR will check about having one extra sweet stand – **post meeting note** – SW due to meet with Annemarie Schellens re her tea and cake bus

Dog Show possibly to have malamuts in a train – need to not be enclosed and have some space around.

Registration from 10:30 for Dog Show

Fireworks probably best fired from the MUGA– make sure of clear space around, safety distance. Mandy said the Parish Council wished to confirm that we should write to the closest neighbours - agreed.

Marshals needed about 20. CZ to advertise the need for volunteers from Kings Barton to marshal the area around the fireworks area, will report to JR on numbers that come forward.

Post meeting note – Phil Allen will liaise with Leon Hutchison (Classic Fireworks) re requirements re clear area and barrier

Only provider of alcohol authorised by the festival, is the Beer and Cider Festival and the WSSC.

Post meeting note – school a little shaky re the in school Square Mile project- need a stronger steer for the less arty - SW to liaise with Sue Tinkler and Emma Lowres re how to support this

8. Spring flyer/programme – all being delivered to households and various businesses to have bundles delivered by committee members – **post meeting note** – KWPC have been investigating deliverers for newsletters and have got a very reasonable quote SW to investigate quote for delivering programmes as needed if unable to obtain other help

Deadline for adverts for main programme early July, but space needs to be booked by mid June – contact Jane/Alison – booklet available probably by mid-August

Dan is doing a map of the field – SW was liaising – **post meeting note**, SW to forward Dan's map to JR

9. Website/Social media

To pass info to Worthy Mums FB page / ??Next Door

JR will check with SW on Friday 21st

10. A.O.B. -nil

David submitted a map of the Worthies area, he will add picnic areas when confirmed and the local sponsors.

Meeting closed 21.30

11. Date of next meeting – Tuesday 16th July